HSS College Faculty Council 
Minutes
August 29, 2013
Attending: Dr. Chuck Aust, Dr. Beth Giddens, Dr. Susan Rouse, Dr. Daniel Rogers, Dr. Terry Powis, Dr. Mel Fein, Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Steve Collins (Chair) 
1. Minutes: The minutes from the previous meeting of April 23, 2013 were approved.
2. Budget Update 2013-14: Dean Dorff explained the rationale for the initial call for a 20% cut to CHSS department budgets for 2013-14, and the subsequent reinstatement of the department funds (retraction of the 20% cut). The budget reduction was mandated at the university level due to a deficit in funds for 2012-13 (FY ’13); a shortfall which came as a result of KSU failing to reach projected enrollment numbers (i.e., a 3% growth was projected, but enrollment actually increased by 1.8%). The President decided to prioritize funding 11 positions and some key projects.  Those two events resulted in ~$2.3 million in commitments in this year's budget.  Part of summer revenues are being dedicated to this, which has reduced CHSS's summer funding from ~$750,000 last year (down from ~$1.1m the year before) to $200,000 this year.  
Dean Dorff decided to ameliorate the effect of reduced funding to CHSS by postponing re-staffing of a few vacant positions -  Associate Dean, Ph.D. Director, MPA Director – and utilize these salaries to suspend the 20% cut, and reinstate last years’ department baseline funding. 
Dean Dorff is optimistic about an increase in funds for the university and college this year as enrollment appears stable, which will likely equate to higher revenue due to this year’s tuition increase. President Papp has also decided to ease the impact of the cut by distributing more funding earlier in this academic year (as opposed to the traditional release of a significant tranche of funds at year’s end). Dean Dorff expressed his support for the decentralization of funding, and will provide relatively more money to departments and programs, and retain less at the Dean’s Office.
3. CHSS Initiatives, Developments, Policies, Misc.

a. CHSS Strategic Planning Process: Dean Dorff announced that the process of crafting a strategic plan for CHSS is moving forward. The initial draft document is complete, and will be released to the entire college. The Strategic Planning Task Force has identified four or five broad goals for the college. Dean Dorff encourages everyone to become involved in the creation of the strategic plan; it should be a college-wide effort. 
b. “Schools”: Discussions are ongoing about potentially creating a “School of Conflict Management” and a “School of Communication.” These discussions are in the nascent stages, and if the concept gains momentum it will be discussed broadly across CHSS. From Dean Dorff’s perspective, the creation of a new school must be make sense on both the academic and resource dimensions.
4. Online Teaching Issues

a. Formula/Policy for Calculating Online Teaching Compensation

i. The council raised the issue of the relatively small percentage of the online fee that goes to faculty teaching online courses, relative to the amount retained by the university. 
b. CHSS revenue from online course funds and how it is spent.

i. The council inquired about how CHSS uses revenue from online courses. Dean Dorff responded that the greatest percentage is reinvested in faculty.
c. Bureaucratic hurdles & academic freedom issues in online teaching

i. The council questioned the need for a separate pre-review of proposed online courses by the CHSS office of distance education; especially at a time when there is significant support for the Faculty Senate proposal to move to an instructor-centered approval process. A proposal was made to make the CHSS-level pre-review (which is an additional step before the university’s QM review of courses), an optional resource available to faculty, instead of a mandatory step.
ii. Concerns about academic freedom and intellectual property rights were also raised regarding university and college policies and procedures relating to online teaching/courses. Dean Dorff stressed the need to ensure quality in our online courses, but also appreciates the concern of faculty on these online teaching issues, and suggested a college-wide discussion of online course issues. The council decided to return to the issue at the next CFC meeting.
5. Expansion of Faculty Contract Period: The CFC queried Dean Dorff about the expansion of the faculty contract period, including a much earlier August start date compared to previous years. Dean Dorff explained that the early-August start of the contract reflects an effort by the university administrators to ensure that new faculty gain insurance coverage as soon as possible. Two separate start dates for new and existing faculty was suggested; however, the Board of Regents does not support double start dates on contracts. The CFC expressed appreciation of the rationale for the contract expansion, but suggested that the administration’s communication about the issue could have been better.  
